Dear Mayor Bassett and Village Trustees,

I am writing in support of the planned development of 6 Mulberry Street. As a renter in the Village of Rhinebeck, I am keenly aware of the limited rental options in the Village of Rhinebeck. According to my understanding of the current proposal, there would be a number of apartments constructed on the current property that residents seem to refer to affectionately as the Father Brogan Center.

Here are my concerns and reasoning for my support.
•	I believe there is truly a shortage of rentals in the Village. 
•	I encourage the board to consider any and all housing options that may provide places to live for the many people that commute to Rhinebeck to work at the businesses here. Rhinebeck is lacking enough workforce housing and I truly believe that it impacts all businesses. I highly value a community where you go into stores, restaurants and other businesses and are greeted by neighbors. My impression is that many of the retail and restaurant employees that we encounter daily simply cannot afford to live in Rhinebeck at this time.
•	ADA compliant housing, particularly rentals, are extremely hard to find in our area. 
•	Because the Village is historic, with lovely older homes and very few undeveloped lots, I support an option for 6 Mulberry that includes several new, single-family homes to be constructed. Such a home would be very appealing to residents like my husband and myself who may not be inclined to take on an older home and the maintenance or renovations that come with that option.
•	I worry that if the plan for construction of a combination of rentals and single family homes is not approved, the property owner/developer may demolish the entire building, opting instead to construct large homes that do not address the need for housing that is affordable to most families or the aging population of the Village.
•	The current state of 6 Mulberry is not attractive. The fenced field, building and parking lot is an eyesore that takes away from the beauty of the Village.
I appreciate your consideration for moving forward with plans to develop the parcel to include accessible apartments and several single-family homes.


Kind regards,

Becky Tyre
